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January 29, 2016 

Ms. Karel Detterman, PG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1311 Harbor Bay Parkway  
Alameda, CA 94502 

SUBJECT: LETTER REPORT FOR INVESTIGATIVE DERIED WASTE (IDW) DISPOSAL 
DECEMBER 2015 REMEDIAL INVESTIGATION PROGRAM 
Automasters  
6200 Shattuck Avenue, Oakland, Ca 

Dear Ms. Detterman: 

West & Associates Environmental Engineers, Inc. is pleased to submit this letter report summarizing the 
profiling, transportation and disposal of investigation derived wastes (IDW) generated during the remedial 
investigation program at the subject Site. Soil cuttings from the drilling operation were shoveled into 17H 
steel drums and staged at the Site for proper disposition. Purge water extracted during development and 
sampling of the three monitoring wells was also placed into drums and staged at the site. The drums 
were labeled with green and white “Non-hazardous Waste” labels the same day. 

The soil was profiled into the Recology Hay Road landfill in Dixon by submitting the McCampbell lab 
report for soil samples collected during well installation along with a waste disposal application and site 
map. The analytical results were well within the permit limits for TPH-g, BTEX compounds and MtBE. 
Recology approved the drummed soil for disposal and assigned Job #6685 to this project.  

Extracted groundwater was profiled into the InStrat water treatment facility by submitting the McCampbell 
lab report for groundwater samples and a profile form. InStrat approved the drummed water for 
acceptance at their Rio Vista facility.   

On January 26, 2015 California Express Oil transported the 10 drums of soil to Recology's Hay Road 
landfill for disposal and the 4 drums of water to InStrat in Rio Vista for treatment. The soil was disposed 
in an area of the landfill with a lined cell that is permitted to receive soil containing non-hazardous 
concentrations of TPH-gasoline and TPH-diesel compounds. Copies of the non-hazardous waste 
manifests and facility receipts for both soil and groundwater are attached. 

Please call me if you have any questions regarding this report or other aspects of the remediation project 
at 6200 Shattuck Avenue in Oakland. I can also be reached by email at bruce@astound.net. 

Sincerely, 

Bruce Jacobsen 
Project Manager 

BAJ/dlg 










